17800 South Kedzie Avenue | Hazel Crest, IL 60429 | T 708.799.8000 | advocatehealth.com

December 12, 2017

RECEIVED

Ms. Courtney Avery, Administrator Illinois Health Facilities and Services Review Board 525 West Jefferson Street Springfield, IL 62761 DEC 1 3 2017

HEALTH FACILITIES & SERVICES REVIEW BOARD

Re: Project #E-046-17

## Certification of Discontinuance of Long Term Care and Pediatrics Categories of Service

Advocate Health and Hospitals Corporation, (d/b/a Advocate South Suburban Hospital), and Advocate Health Care Network

Request to Discontinue Long Term Care and Pediatrics Categories of Service

Dear Ms. Avery:

This is to certify that Advocate South Suburban Hospital discontinued Long Term Care and Pediatrics Categories of Service, effective on the receipt of the November 7, 2017 letter from the Board Chair stating she had approved the request. There were no inpatients in either of those services at the time of the discontinuance.

If you have further questions on this report, please contact Sonja Reece, Director of Health Facilities Planning, at 309-268-5482.

Sincerely,

Joseph Newsome

Director, Inpatient Care Services Advocate South Suburban Hospital